

Auburn Elementary PTO  
February 2018 Meeting  
6:30 Meeting in the Library

**Attendance**

Kirby Richard, Darci Koci, Rachelle Peterson, Rita Hinck, Cheryl Tuckwin, Shannon Allison, Amanda Sonnier

Meeting called to order at 6:32 on February 13, 2018.

January's Minutes were reviewed.

Motion to approve minutes by Darci Koci and seconded by Rachelle Peterson to approve the minutes.

**Treasurer's Report**

February Movie Night- \$180.00

Deposited the box top and Wendy's night

Reimbursement Checks went out

It was discussed to possibly put money into money market accounts to draw interest off.

Amanda Sonnier moved to approve the treasurer's report and it was seconded by Cheryl Tuckwin .

**Principal Report**

She wanted to thank the PTO for the wonderful dinner during P/T conferences. The soup was delicious and provided a nice break in the middle of a very long day for teachers. We appreciate all that PTO does to foster a sense of community in our school.

Auburn Elementary has three current positions available. A fifth grade position, sixth grade position, and reading/math interventionist. We are taking applications and plan to put together a hiring committee to interview soon.

We hired a new Assistive Technology Aide. Jacob Halsey has an office in the library and his job duties include troubleshooting technology issues for staff, as well as, researching and implementing ways students can use assistive technology in the classroom to help them access the curriculum.

We have set a date for a 6th grade party planning meeting. The 6th grade team and Mrs. Patterson would like to meet Wednesday, February 21st at 6:30 in the library to discuss plans for the 6th grade celebration on May 21st from 1:00-1:30 at the Auburn Community Center. All sixth grade parents are invited to attend.

We have the schedule set for the end of the year festivities.

May 21st- Fun and Fitness Day 9:00-3:00

6th grade party 1:00-3:30

May 22nd- Reading Celebration (school-wide)

May 23rd- AE Talent Show 9:00-11:00

May 24th- Awards Assembly 9:30-11:00

### **New Business**

**Title Night-** Shannon will have meat and table service. We plan to cover tables with red plastic tablecloths. At least one HS student and three teachers signed up to help. We have cups there for water. The cookies have been donate from Golden Corral. Sarah has sixty bags of Lays chips and six cases of sides from Reser's coming. She will be there by 5:00 to set it up.

Teacher Request- It was moved by Amanda Sonnier and seconded by Shannon Allison to approve this request for the PDC committee for \$100.00.

### **Committee Reports**

#### **Carnival Meeting**

We plan to meet after the PTO meeting on February 13th.

It was moved by Kirby Richard and seconded by Cheryl Tuckwin to adjourn the meeting.

Meeting adjourned at 7:25 pm

If you have any questions regarding anything you've read above, please email [AEPTO437@gmail.com](mailto:AEPTO437@gmail.com)